
 

ANTELOPE VALLEY COLLEGE 
ACADEMIC SENATE MEETING 

March 17, 2011 
3:00 p.m. – SSV 151 

 
To conform to the open meeting act, the public may attend open sessions 

 
1. CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL CALL 
 
2. OPENING COMMENTS FROM THE SENATE PRESIDENT 
 
3. OPEN COMMENTS FROM THE PUBLIC 
 
4. APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

a. March 3, 2011 (attachment) 
 
5. REPORTS 

a. SLO – Melanie Parker and Aaron Voelcker 
b. AP&P – Maria Clinton 
c. Honors – Karen Lubick 
 

6. ACTION ITEM 
a. AP&P Recommended AA-T for Communication Studies (SB 1440 TMC) 

 
7. DISCUSSION ITEM 

a. Wait List Update and Online Registration Deadline Date – LaDonna Trimble 
b. Paper Peer Input Process Input 
c. Budget Reduction Ideas - Update 

 
8. SENATE ADMINISTRATIVE BUSINESS 

a. Announcements 
• 2011 Accreditation Institute – March 18-19, 2011 - Napa, CA 
• 2011 Spring Plenary Session – April 14-16, 2011 - San Francisco, CA 
• 2011 Faculty Leadership Institute – June 16-18, 2011 - Monterey, CA (TBC) 
• 2011 Student Learning Outcomes Institute – July 13, 2011 - San Diego, CA 
• 2011 Curriculum Institute – July 14-16, 2011 - San Diego, CA 

b. Appointments 
 
9. ADJOURNMENT 
 
 

NON-DISCRIMINATION POLICY 
Antelope Valley College prohibits discrimination and harassment based on sex, gender, race, color, religion, national origin or ancestry, age, disability, marital status, sexual orientation, cancer-
related medical condition, or genetic predisposition.  Upon request, we will consider reasonable accommodation to permit individuals with protected disabilities to (1) complete the employment 
or admission process, (b) perform essential job functions, (c) enjoy benefits and privileges of similarly-situated individuals without disabilities, and (d) participate in instruction, programs, 
services, activities, or events.   

Upon request, this agenda will be made available in appropriate alternative formats to persons with disabilities, as required by Section 202 of the Americans with Disabilities Act of 1990.  Any 
person with a disability who requires a modification or accommodation in order to participate in a meeting should direct such request to Mr. Christos Valiotis, Academic Senate President, at 
(661) 722-6306 (weekdays between the hours of 8:00 a.m. and 4:30 p.m.) at least 48 hours before the meeting, if possible.  Public records related to agenda items for open session are available 
for public inspection 72 hours prior to each regular meeting at the Antelope Valley College Academic Senate’s Office, Administration Building, 3041 West Avenue K, Lancaster, California 
93536. 
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ANTELOPE VALLEY COLLEGE 
ACADEMIC SENATE MEETING 

March 17, 2011 
3:00 p.m. – SSV 151 

 

1. CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL CALL 
Mr. Christos Valiotis, Academic Senate President, called the March 17, 2011 Academic Senate meeting to 
order at 3:04 p.m. 

 

2. OPENING COMMENTS FROM THE SENATE PRESIDENT 
• The following seventeen faculty members were awarded Tenure: Stacey Adams, Dr. Paul Ahad, 

Leslie Baker, Dr. Richard Coffman, Dr. Jeffery Cooper, Robert Falb, Rosa Fuller, Perry Jehlicka, 
Prscilla Jenison, Ken Lee, Tina McDermott, Michael Rios, Rodney Schilling, Casey Scudmore, Ken 
Shafer, Mary Rose Toll, and Dr. Darcy Wiewall. Senators were encouraged to congratulate all newly 
tenured faculty members. 

• A couple of weeks ago the campus was provided with the sad news of the passing of Mr. Alexander 
Webster, Adjunct Faculty member. Mr. Webster’s brother has been in contact with the district and 
would like to coordinate a reception on campus in efforts to make connections with anyone who knew 
Mr. Webster. Currently, a reception is being coordinated for Thursday, March 31st beginning at 2:00 
p.m. An email announcement will be distributed in the upcoming weeks with specific details 
regarding the event.  

• Friday, March 18, 2011 is the deadline date to submit interest letters for the following Faculty 
Leadership Positions: Academic Senate President, Academic Policies & Procedures (AP&P) Co-
Chair, Distance Education Committee Co-Chair, Honors Coordinator, Program Review Coordinator, 
Student Learning Outcomes Committee Co-Chair, and Tenure Coordinator. The Academic Senate 
Office has received some interest letters for the open call except for the positions of Academic Senate 
President, AP&P Co-Chair, Distance Education Committee Co-Chair, and Program Review 
Coordinator. 

• The State budget is still in a state of flux. No official news as to the outcome and in light of this Dr. 
Jackie Fisher, Superintendent/President, and Sharon A. Lowry, Vice President of Academic Affairs 
will take an opportunity to address the Senate and speak to how the district will address the imminent 
budget shortfall. 

 

3. OPEN COMMENTS FROM THE PUBLIC 
• Ms. Carol Eastin reported she has coordinated a Community Emergency Response Training 

opportunity on campus the past two years and was informed by Captain Scott Polgar a disaster relief 
supplier is scheduled to bring supplies to the Antelope Valley. In light of the recent earthquake in 
Japan it is imperative the community is prepared for a natural disaster. The vendor will be selling 
various natural disaster relief supplies on Friday, March 25, 2011 at the Los Angeles County Fire 
Training Center located at 42110 6th Street West off of Avenue M from 1:00 p.m. to 9:30 p.m. Ms. 
Eastin distributed flyers announcing the local sale and encouraged faculty to make preparations to 
ensure they are adequately prepared for a natural disaster. 

• Ms. Sara Rothenberg, ASO Representative, requested faculty make efforts to communicate the two 
proposed student fees. She conveyed the importance of the proposed student fees and the need for 
faculty support by announcing the proposal within classes. All inquiries regarding the proposed 
student fees should be directed to the ASO Office. The two proposed fees are for Student Health and 
Student Activities. ASO has not solidified an amount for each fee and is currently researching other 
community college fee rates to determine the final fee increment. When the research is finalized and a 
fee amount has been agreed upon it is expected that all newly approved fees would be payable upon 
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enrollment. In addition, ASO is currently discussing the coordination of a student rally and will be 
seeking faculty support when arrangements are finalized.   

 

4. APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
a. March 3, 2011 (attachment) 

A motion was made and seconded to approve the March 3, 2011 Academic Senate minutes. Motion 
carried. 

 

5. REPORTS 
a. SLO – Melanie Parker and Aaron Voelcker 

Ms. Melanie Parker reported the SLO Committee is pushing hard to demonstrate SLO progress for 
Accreditation purposes. There are a few course SLOs still trickling in. Some of the submitted course 
SLOs forms have been returned due to needing more specific language. During the initial push it was 
encouraged to simply submit SLOs with generic language if necessary. The committee is beyond this 
phase of SLO submissions and is working with faculty to improve SLO and assessment quality. Ms. 
Parker introduced Mr. Aaron Voelcker who would be providing an overview of how to access the 
SLO public website and demonstrating WEAVE software features and capabilities. Mr. Voelcker 
provided a demonstration on using the public website in order to access course SLOs and other 
pertinent SLO forms or documents. Ms. Parker indicated she would distribute a campus email to 
faculty with directions on how to access pertinent SLO information. In addition, she emphasized the 
importance of faculty becoming familiar with WEAVE software features, which has many capabilities 
in tracking SLO data as well as a document repository where faculty can upload forms or documents 
to support SLO trends, discussions, or changes. All faculty have read only access and she 
recommended they take the time to familiarize themselves with the software so that they understand 
the capabilities of WEAVE software and become an integral part of the SLO process. A new form has 
been created to address course SLO revision. The sole purpose of this form is to address revisions on 
approved course SLOs. The directions are included on the form. Once the form is completed it should 
be sent electronically to Ms. Parker at mparker@avc.edu as well as uploaded to the document 
repository in WEAVE. In efforts to address the Accreditation recommendation for improvement, all 
supportive discussion documents should also be uploaded to the WEAVE document repository. 
Faculty need to be aware of the importance of documenting all discussion relating to SLOs and 
including this documented evidence in the document repository to demonstrate how SLO discussions 
are occurring at various places and times. Mr. Voelcker provided a demonstration of how to access 
WEAVE online to upload documents in the document repository for specific course sections and 
programs as evidence of SLO discussions. Ms. Parker reported all CORs are uploaded in the WEAVE 
document repository and various document formats can be uploaded (i.e. word, pdf, PowerPoint, 
Excel, etc.) Faculty using rubrics for course assessment were strongly encouraged to upload the 
document in the document repository for the course. Only non-confidential information should be 
included in the document repository as anything uploaded can be accessed anyone in the campus 
community, including students.  
PLO update – An entity for instructional programs has been included in WEAVE. You can identify 
programs with the designator “P: program name – AS or CERT.” The process of entering PLO 
information is exactly the same as entering SLO information. Mr. Voelcker provided a thorough 
demonstration of the PLO forms to depict the similarities between the PLO and SLO forms. In 
addition, he reviewed the various tabs on the Excel forms including Aerospace and CFE examples for 
the Assessment Cycle form and Curriculum Mapping form. These examples will be posted in each 
program’s document repository for faculty reference. Ms. Parker stated the PLO Assessment form 
must include the signature of respective Deans and be submitted in hard copy form to the SLO 
Committee mailbox. If the form is being submitted for an instructional program, a curriculum map 
and a proposed cycle of assessment, plus the PLO Assessment form should also be submitted to Ms. 
Parker electronically. Mr. Voelcker demonstrated how to access the different forms within the Excel 
PLO Example File. There are two examples created for faculty to reference, one for the Aerospace 
program and the other for the Child, Family, and Education program. Ms. Parker strongly 
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recommended that faculty developing PLOs pilot PLOs during the initial year of the expected three 
year assessment cycle. This will encourage revision where needed and will help ensure PLO language 
and assessment strategies are appropriate. Faculty could expect the distribution for the PLO template 
to be sent on or around March 21, 2011.  

A motion was made and seconded to amend the agenda and move Discussion Items 7c and 7a up for discussion 
in efforts to permit Dr. Jackie Fisher, Superintendent/President, Ms. Sharon A. Lowry, Vice President of 
Academic Affairs, and Ms. LaDonna Trimble, Dean of Enrollment Services, to speak to the specific discussion 
items relating to the budget and enrollment services. Mr. Valiotis indicated given the time constraints for the 
Administrators it was important to allocate sufficient time for them to address the Senate regarding the 
identified discussion items before moving to the remaining agenda items. Motion carried. 

b. AP&P – Maria Clinton 
Ms. Maria Clinton reported AP&P has been working to establish the first SB 1440 required Transfer 
Degree (AA-T) in Communication Studies. AP&P Representatives have been working with the 
discipline faculty in Communication Studies to complete the necessary narrative, IGETC or CSU GE 
Breadth identification, C-ID Descriptors, course, and unit requirements needed to meet Chancellor’s 
Office guidelines for Transfer Degree approval. All elements of the 60 unit Transfer Degree have 
been established and recently approved by AP&P. The committee is requesting the Academic Senate 
ratify the approved AA-T for Communication Studies so it can be forwarded to the Board and then 
submitted to the Chancellor’s Office for review and final approval. The 60 unit AA-T for 
Communication Studies has been set as an action item for Senate ratification of the establishment of 
the first transfer degree as required by law. AP&P Division Representatives should be providing 
committee updates to constituent faculty regarding the progress of the establishment of Transfer 
Degrees. The SB 1440 law was passed during the fall semester and both the Academic Senate and 
AP&P were made aware of the necessity to begin working on the establishment of two Transfer 
Degrees by fall 2011. The Statewide Academic Senate, CSUs, and the Chancellor’s Office have been 
working feverishly to coordinate this effort so that all parties involved are at the table and providing 
input on this process. There have been coordinated webinar training opportunities for all California 
Community Colleges in efforts to ensure all questions and concerns are addressed when establishing a 
Transfer Degree. Everyone is working tirelessly to ensure colleges have adequate time to establish 
and submit Transfer Degrees to the Chancellor’s Office for review and final approval. The next 
Transfer Degree AP&P will be working to establish to meet the required mandate is for the discipline 
of Mathematics. The committee will bring this Transfer Degree to the Senate for ratification by the 
end of the spring semester.   

c. Honors – Karen Lubick 
Due to time constraints this report was postponed to a future Senate meeting date. 

 

6. ACTION ITEM 
a. AP&P Recommended AA-T for Communication Studies (SB 1440 TMC) 

A motion was made and seconded to approve the AP&P Recommended AA-T for Communication 
Studies. Ms. Maria Clinton reported the first transfer degree has been established and is ready to 
submit to the Chancellor’s Office for review and approval. The newly passed law requires all 
California Community Colleges to establish two transfer degrees by fall 2011. The Communication 
Studies Transfer Degree model has been approved by AP&P members and the committee is bringing 
it forward for Senate ratification prior to final Board approval. The second transfer degree will be 
created for the discipline of Mathematics. It will be forwarded to the Senate for approval ratification 
before the end of the spring semester. Motion carried with two abstentions.   

 

7. DISCUSSION ITEM 
a. Wait List – Online Registration Deadline Date – LaDonna Trimble 

Ms. LaDonna Trimble, Dean of Enrollment Services, reported with the recent upgrade to SCT Banner 
a wait list feature has been made available and is undergoing some internal testing. The wait list 
feature in SCT Banner must be established with specific parameters to ensure the program features are 
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created to meet AVC’s enrollment needs (i.e. eliminating the opportunity for students to put their 
name on a wait list for several of the same course sections, establish response time for enrolling in 
course if a seat becomes available, etc.) All wait list parameters must be established and tested.  Ms. 
Trimble stated she would like to make the wait list available during the summer registration 
timeframe. In order for this to be established all elements pertaining to the parameters must be built 
and tested internally by April 18, 2011. Ms. Trimble reported she will not implement waitlist unless it 
has undergone a thorough testing phase. Currently, the testing is going well and she is hopeful that 
waitlist will be available for the summer registration period. An area of concern which needs to be 
addressed is how to implement the wait list on campus and if faculty should be required to use wait 
list after a course begins.  The wait list feature will function prior to the commencement of a course 
and will only inform a student about a seat if one becomes available and will turn off when the add 
authorization feature is activated.  Students must elect to be placed on the waitlist.  The current wait 
list capacity will be set to five students because that seems to be the current best practice at other 
schools. Enrollment Services is well aware there are more than five students trying to crash courses at 
any given time.  Faculty will find the wait list more manageable than initiating a lottery during the 
first class session or any other means used to award students vacant seats. The wait list can be used as 
a measure to create an equitable means to awarding students course seats. The wait list is currently 
being established to notify the student at the first position on the wait list via email when a seat in the 
course becomes available. The student will have a timeframe of 48 hours to add the course. If the 
student fails to add the course within this designated timeframe then the student in the second position 
on the wait list will be offered the opportunity to add the course within a 48 hour timeframe. Students 
wishing to be placed on a wait list for a course can only be placed on the course wait list when the 
wait list falls under the five student maximum. Ms. Trimble reported there was some discussion in 
Enrollment Services to establish a parameter to automatically add students from the wait list when a 
seat becomes available. After an in depth discussion Enrollment Services decided it is not appropriate 
to assume the responsibility of adding students to a course because it assumes the student is willing to 
pay fees and could easily create a scenario where the student is unaware of their enrollment into the 
course. The implementation of a wait list will provide faculty with an easy management system to 
course crashing.  Admissions and Records will advise all students on the wait list to attend the first 
day of class and if a registered student fails to attend the first day of class their seat could be awarded 
to the first person on the wait list. The wait list offers a great opportunity to standardize the adding 
process for faculty. Faculty is not encouraged to opt out of participating in the wait list feature 
available to students because students are diligently watching every course movement.  Faculty is 
strongly encouraged to use the existing wait list once classes begin.  
Mr. Christos Valiotis expressed his concern regarding the number of students allowed on the wait list 
given that numerous course sections are slated to be cut and more students are going to be trying to 
acquire seats. Ms. Trimble responded by stating five on a list is manageable but the list size can be 
increased if faculty believe it is necessary. Faculty must take into consideration how many students 
they tend to add at the beginning of the semester not how many want to add the course. 
Dr. Susan Lowry emphasized the importance for faculty to stay diligent to the course maximum. 
These course maximums were established for pedagogical reasons and have a negative impact on the 
budget when course sections are over enrolled.  
Mr. John Toth stated he would rather deal with a small number of students identified on a course wait 
list and contact them to attend the first day of class to see if a seat becomes available rather than deal 
with what currently exists. A course could easily have twenty students trying to crash at a given time. 
Five students on a wait list is adequate and manageable.  

b. Paper Peer Input Process Input 
Due to time constraints this discussion item was postponed to a future Senate meeting. 

c. Budget Reduction Ideas - Update 
Dr. Jackie Fisher expressed his gratitude in being invited to provide a Budget Update to the Senate, 
and the desire to attend future Senate meetings at least once a semester to discuss campus issues. In 
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addition, he extended his congratulatory sentiments to the seventeen newly tenured faculty and 
praised the work of all faculty. Dr. Fisher reported the budget situation does not look good and is 
progressively getting worse. Given the breakdown of current budget talks at the State level it is being 
anticipated the projected catastrophic scenario will end up being worse than originally expected. In 
addition, the anticipated growth funds being discussed will most likely be eliminated. The district is 
looking at mitigating anywhere between $5 to $11 million dollars, which does not include potential 
property tax shortfalls. The Governor has communicated his commitment to eliminating the $26 
million dollar budget shortfall and there are still several unknown factors in trying to determine the 
ultimate outcome of the potential budget deficit. In preparing for the worst case scenario of an 
estimated $5 to $11 million dollar budget reduction the district would need to reduce approximately 
1100 to 1800 FTES annually. Dr. Fisher announced he authorized the reduction of the summer 2011 
session by 300 to 400 FTES. This decision was made to begin mitigating the budget and begin to 
address the imminent budget reduction. Ms. Sharon A. Lowry, Vice President of Academic Affairs, 
will provide a thorough update on the reductions to the summer session as well as anticipated 2012 
Intersession course reductions. Faculty should start seeing budget reduction efforts occurring on 
campus which are non-contractual. Dr. Fisher stated all constituencies were requested to forward 
budget mitigation suggestions for consideration. Reduction suggestions that are non-negotiable items 
will be identified to mitigate budget reductions. All identified reductions will be implemented 
beginning July 1, 2011. In addition, at the March Board of Trustees meetings a modified summer 
work schedule was approved in efforts to begin mitigating budget shortfalls. The district will move to 
working a 4/10 work week to allow for campus shut down and reduce the energy costs incurred 
during summer months. The district is still looking at other means to address the budget issue, but 
campus constituencies need to know this issue is not simply an AVC issue or a problem the district 
has created. Education is a large part of the State budget and the district is one of many victims across 
the State. In 1989 Proposition 98 funding was approved to guarantee funding for the K – 14 
educational systems. This funding has been suspended in years past and there is a high likelihood this 
will be done in the foreseeable future due to the current budget crisis. Tough decisions will have to be 
made, but in the end the district can make it through this difficult time. Dr. Fisher provided an 
overview of the projections to the district budget impact and detailed the loss of FTES, students, and 
course sections in each scenario. In light of the current events occurring in Sacramento, the outcome 
does not look positive and the district must make efforts to prepare as best as possible. The district 
was the only educational system in the local area that did not layoff employees during the last few 
years. The district is in a much better position than other educational systems across California. Many 
have implemented layoffs, pay cuts, furlough days, and eliminated summer and/or Intersession to 
mitigate expected budget shortfalls. We knew this situation would come and have been planning 
accordingly. The time has arrived when the plans need to be implemented for the upcoming fiscal 
years as it is projected the budget situation will not turn around until 2015. In regards to the budget 
reserve, the district is required to maintain a 5% reserve for accreditation purposes. Currently, the 
reserve has been increased so that when potential budget deferrals are announced the district has 
ensured there are sufficient funds available to cushion any budget deferrals without dipping below the 
5% requirement. The average reserve amount across California Community Colleges is 14% and the 
district has to be very cautious in only maintaining a 5% reserve in these fiscally uncertain times.  
Ms. Sharon A. Lowry, Vice President of Academic Affairs, provided an overview of the decisions 
made to the summer schedule in anticipation of the budget shortfall. She announced Division Deans 
met twice in one week to discuss the schedule reduction and come to a consensus of necessary course 
offerings. Ms. Lowry indicated the Enrollment Management Committee decided to reduce course 
offerings during the summer and Intersession in efforts to preserve course offerings during the fall and 
spring semesters. Originally, the summer session was slated to include 650 FTES but it has been 
reduced to approximately 315 FTES, which is about a 50% reduction. Academic Deans were 
requested to look at core courses needed and have conceded to offer only courses which are absolutely 
necessary, i.e. career technical, intercollegiate sports programs, Basic Skills courses, and core transfer 
courses. The majority of summer courses will be offered at the Palmdale Center with the exception of 
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a few wet labs, intercollegiate sports courses, and career technical courses. This decision was made to 
ensure the 1000 FTES requirement for the Palmdale Center is maintained in the upcoming academic 
year and utilize this opportunity to initiate cost savings to the district. Several of the Lancaster campus 
buildings will be shut down to save energy costs. The major energy consumers on the main campus 
are the Business Education, Technical Education, and Applied Arts buildings. It is expected that since 
the majority of the summer course offerings will be offered at the Palmdale Center a shift to campus 
services will be established accordingly to the Palmdale Center as well. The final determination of 
what and how services will be offered is still being discussed and personnel will be notified of the 
necessary shifting accordingly. Ms. Lowry emphasized the importance of maintaining a 1000 FTES at 
the Palmdale Center in a given academic year which is one of the main reasons course offerings will 
be scheduled predominantly at the center. In addition, the district leases the building and does not 
incur any utility expenses. The district can utilize the building to the maximum and make efforts to 
further mitigate budget expenses by closing some of the main campus buildings. Ms. Lowry reported 
that the uncertain budget projections make course offerings during Intersession very tenuous. If the 
second budget scenario comes to fruition Intersession would need to be eliminated, as well as an 
additional 280 FTES reduction to the fall and spring schedules. Eliminating the Intersession is not 
what the district would like to see occur but depending on the outcome of the State budget the district 
must preserve the fall and spring schedules. These next few years are going to be very difficult for 
students as so many course sections will be cut across California Community Colleges. Ms. Lowry 
indicated a California Community Colleges survey was performed and the district is in line with what 
other colleges are doing to mitigate budget shortfalls. The majority of colleges are cutting summer 
and/or Intersession schedules. Several colleges have completely eliminated summer and/or 
Intersession course offerings. The budget situation is so tenuous the district is trying to anticipate the 
outcome by making preparations for a shortfall of between $5 - $11 million dollars. Course reductions 
must be made prior to the publication of the course schedule because once a schedule is published 
courses cannot be removed. Courses can always be added to schedules. If the budget outcome is better 
than anticipated adjustments can be made to add course sections to the fall or spring schedule 
accordingly.  
Ms. Sara Rothenberg, Associated Student Organization (ASO) Representative, inquired if there were 
alternate ideas other than writing letters to local legislative representative detailing the negative 
impact the budget is having on students. It was suggested that students continue to write local 
legislative representatives letters. 
Dr. Lee Grishman inquired if auxiliary services (i.e. Cafeteria, Bookstore, etc.) would be shut down 
during the summer months to further increase the cost savings to the district due to course offerings 
being shifted to the Palmdale Center. Ms. Lowry indicated this issue is currently being discussed and 
some adjustments will be made to personnel as needed. 
Dr. Susan Lowry stated anything over a 10% reserve will more than likely be used to backfill the 
shortfall if needed to cover budget deferrals. The discussions occurring regarding how to mitigate the 
budget issues are very difficult but all efforts being made will assist the district. Dr. Lowry requested 
clarification as to the rationale to eliminate online courses when they do not require the use of a 
facility. Ms. Lowry reported online courses were eliminated from the summer schedule to remove as 
many course offerings from the summer schedule as possible and allow the majority of courses to be 
offered during the fall and spring semesters.  
Mr. Christos Valiotis reported he received a few emails regarding how the budget situation is 
contributing to the lowering of morale. In light of the severity of the situation, he stated he is not in 
agreement with the statement of morale being adversely impacted. He does however feel the campus 
is feeling anxious given the uncertainty of the budget. The constituency being most significantly 
impacted is adjunct faculty. Full-time faculty are loosing their overload but this is not an AVC 
specific problem. All colleges are facing cuts, most are more severe than what is currently being 
discussed and many of the cuts have been implemented for the past two to three years. The district has 
been fortunate to have gone these past few years without having to make these difficult decisions, but 
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it was always anticipated the budget situation would eventually adversely impact the district. Mr. 
Valiotis emphasized the last time he remembered morale being low it was an AVC problem, not a 
statewide problem. 
 

8. SENATE ADMINISTRATIVE BUSINESS 
a. Announcements 

• 2011 Accreditation Institute – March 18-19, 2011 - Napa, CA 
• 2011 Spring Plenary Session – April 14-16, 2011 - San Francisco, CA 
• 2011 Faculty Leadership Institute – June 16-18, 2011 - Monterey, CA (TBC) 
• 2011 Student Learning Outcomes Institute – July 13, 2011 - San Diego, CA 
• 2011 Curriculum Institute – July 14-16, 2011 - San Diego, CA 

b. Appointments 
 

9. ADJOURNMENT 
A motion was made and seconded to adjourn the March 17, 2011 Academic Senate Meeting at 4:53 p.m. 
Motion carried. 
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Enrique Camacho Harish Rao Wendy Carter Susan Lowry 
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District Budget Impact 
Update: P1 Data now included as well as more accurate district projections. 

District projections: 
Antelope Valley  

 

Antelope Valley 

Underlying Assumptions 
The reduction simulations assume a dollar reduction in each of credit, 
noncredit and CDCP FTES in a proportional manner across the district's 
offerings. Because noncredit and CDCP are funded at a lower rate, the 
percentage of FTES reduced is greater. Similar to 2009-10, each district 
would likely be able to decide the exact blend of its reductions. 
Headcount is simply a multiplier of 2.1 of the district's lost FTES, based 
on statewide ratios from 2009-10.  

 
2011-12 Base revenue (before reductions) $57,375,262 
Share of state apportionment (excluding ELPT) 1.01% 
Number and percent credit FTES 11,347 (99.86%) 
Number and percent noncredit FTES 16 (0.14%) 
Number and percent CDCP FTES 0 (0.00%) 

 
Notes: ELPT = excess local property tax districts 

 

Quick 
Comparison 

  

Governor's 
Balanced 
Approach 

All-Cuts, 
Prop. 98 
Protected 

All Cuts, Prop. 
98 Suspended 

Net apportionment 
cut 

-$-2,955,000
(-5.2%)

-$-5,197,000
(-9.1%)

-$-8,203,000 
(-14.3%) 

Lost FTES -648 -1,139 -1,799 
Lost headcount -1,348 -2,370 -3,741 
Lost sections -216 -380 -600 
 



 

Detailed Scenarios 

Assuming June Tax Package is Approved 
$290 million net reduction to apportionment 

Apportionment reduction: -$-2,955,000 (-5.2%) 
Lost credit FTES: -646 
Lost noncredit FTES: -1 
Lost CDCP FTES: 0 
Total lost FTES: -648 
Lost headcount students: -1,348 
Lost course sections: -216 

 
If June Tax Package Fails and  

Prop. 98 is Fully Funded 
$510 million net reduction to apportionment 

Apportionment reduction: -$-5,197,000 (-9.1%) 
Lost credit FTES: -1,137 
Lost noncredit FTES: -3 
Lost CDCP FTES: 0 
Total lost FTES: -1,139 
Lost headcount students: -2,370 
Lost course sections: -380 

 
If June Tax Package Fails and  

Prop. 98 is Suspended (LAO Options) 
$805 million net reduction to apportionment 

Apportionment reduction: -$-8,203,000 (-14.3%) 
Lost credit FTES: -1,794 
Lost noncredit FTES: -4 
Lost CDCP FTES: 0 
Total lost FTES: -1,799 
Lost headcount students: -3,741 
Lost course sections: -600 
 
 
 
Updated as of 3-9-2011 - http://www.ccleague.net/district-budget-impact/ 
 



Notes and Assumptions 

•  Each district’s impact is calculated using Recalculation information from 2009-10. 
Final impact will change based on policy decisions, 2010-11 enrollment growth, and 
accounting adjustments by the Chancellor’s Office.  
•  For the scenario “Assuming Governor’s Budget is Approved,” the projected cut is the 
district’s proportionate share of a $400 million reduction,  

with a net reduction calculated based on the district’s proportionate share of $110 million 
in statewide fee revenue. 

•  For the scenario “If June Tax Package Fails–Prop. 98 Funded at Minimum,” the 
projected cut is the district’s proportionate share of a $620 million reduction,  

with a net reduction calculated based on the district’s proportionate share of $110 million 
in statewide fee revenue. The $620 million assumes Calfiornia Community Colleges 
Receive 11% of a Proposition 98 funding level $2 billion below ($47.3b) the governor’s 
January 10 budget ($49.3b). 

•  For the scenario “If June Tax Package–Prop. 98 Suspended,” the projected cut is the 
district’s proportionate share of a $1.085 billion reduction, which was identified as 
community college savings in the February 11 options list,  

with a net reduction calculated based on the district’s proportionate share of $110 million 
in statewide fee revenue. 

•  In all cases, the student enrollment reduction assumes each college’s share of the net 
funding cut on the funding rate of credit FTES, converted to annual headcount on a 2.37 
multiplier (the 2009-10 statewide average). 
 










